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August - Rotary Membership & New Club Development Month
By Carol Dois Woodward on Tuesday, August 1, 2023
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New member - Lili Quintana
By Carol Dois Woodward on Tuesday, August 8, 2023

We welcomed Lili Quintana, Chief Operating Officer of The James House, as
one of our 4 new Active members on July 12, 2023, along with Bill Johnson,
Doloris Jefferson, and Katie Harlow.

Lili is now and Active Corporate member as one of the representatives of The
James House. Lili was born in Waterbury, Connecticut, but moved to Hopewell
at an early age. After graduating from high school, she attended and graduated
from the InterAmerican University in San Juan, Puerto Rico.

In her spare time from her duties as COO of the James house she enjoys the
True Crime genre, but enjoys reading books and articles in many other genres.
She loves baseball especially
watching baseball games with
her husband and son. She has
also picked up the hobby of

making wire and clay jewelry.

She and her husband are dedicated to giving back and serving
their community, the world, and the environment. They are
committed to raising their son with these values. In her words,
"We hope to make a difference and be remembered as a family
that is kind and honored to serve others".

As you get to know Lili, you may want to ask her what her
favorite color is and why.
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September 7th

Club Member
Anniversaries

Lillian K Boyd
07-06-2016
8 Years
Katie Harlow
07-13-2023
1 Year
Deloris Jefferson
07-13-2023
1 Year
Lili Quintana
07-13-2023
1 Year
William O Johnson II
07-13-2023
1 Year

Opportunity for Mental Health First Aid
By Cynthia Walker Mitchell on Monday, August 7, 2023

Mental Health is one of Rotary International President R. Gordon R. McInally’s three presidential initiatives that
Create Hope in the World.
Other initiatives are building peace through virtual exchanges and empowering girls.

Rotarians, who are teachers, coaches, camp counselors, parents, or adults working with young people can take
advantage of this opportunity. This course is the result of a grant received by VaTech and Virginia State
University.
Rotarians, who are teachers, coaches, camp counselors, parents, or adults working with young people can take
advantage of this opportunity. This course is the result of a grant received by VaTech and Virginia State
University.

HOMEBASE Credit Union Party in the Park
By Michael L. Moore on Tuesday, August 8, 2023



HOMEBASE Credit Union invites all to stop by, say hi, and enjoy some food and fun!*There will be
food trucks, kids' activities, games, and more!

Friday, August 11
4:00 - 7:00 PM
Rain or Shine

R. Garland Dodd Park (Point of Rocks)
201 Enon Church Rd, Chester, VA

Travel Leaves Us Speechless - then makes us Storytellers (Ibn
Battuta)
By Janice L. Rowley on Tuesday, August 8, 2023

I have enjoyed reading the accounts of the many Rotarians who attended the
Rotary International Convention in Melbourne, Australia. What great learning
opportunities and adventures they had!

The quote in the title of this piece reflects my experience in all the travels that I
have enjoyed. When friends of mine offered an expense-paid trip to visit them in
west Texas, I leaped at the opportunity. It had been 35 years since we truly had
time to visit, and I knew that I had so much to learn from them.

My friend, Cid, spends much of her time in Odessa, TX figuring out ways to get away to greener pastures, so
they spend more than half the year on trips to Europe and/or NYC or Maine to visit their children. But my visit to
Odessa gave her husband, Tim, an opportunity to share the history of his family in the Midland-Odessa area as
homesteaders, cattle people, community leaders, and holders of mineral rights (read oil and gas leases) that
provide for a large family of aunts, uncles, cousins and their offspring as well as my friends' family.

Each morning in Odessa, Cid and I walked a trail at University of Texas,
Permean Basin. (UTPB) Our walks took us past desert fauna like mesquite
and desert willow and led us past signs with descriptions of local wildlife
like prairie dogs and burrowing owls. Our sightings were only of cottontails
and lizards, but we did go past a replica of Stonehenge on our walks.
And, it's Texas, so we saw the football stadium that looms over life
throughout Texas. For me, it was great to see the footprint of Rotary in
the Centennial Project sponsored by the Rotary Club of Odessa along our
path.

Tim was busy each morning managing assets of the LLC, but he would
come by after lunch to provide the family history. His grandfathers lost
their assets in East Texas following the Civil War when "carpetbaggers"
moved in. One of the Parker family moved on to the San Angelo area and



then north to Odessa and began purchasing parcels of lands and began a
cattle business.

Throughout the late nineteenth century and into the twentieth, J L Parker
acquired lands and cattle on the frontier.
Like all ranchers, he thrived when rains and
markets favored the area, but had to sell off

cattle and land sometimes. He persevered and kept careful records of everything.
Eventually, he built a Stone House in Odessa for his wife from East Texas that
included the first indoor plumbing on both floors of the house. After its renovation,
the Parker corporation donated it to the Historic Society of Odessa. A short
distance north is a Baptist Church on land donated to the family (and there is a
great story with that.)

Meanwhile, on ranch land north of Odessa, he built an Adobe Home which has also
been restored and entered into the Historic Register of the community. Along the
way, Tim's grandfather was major shareholder in a bank.

In the 1920s, oil was discovered in the Permean Basin and all those small sections
amounted to a lot of interest to oil companies. Tim's grandfather and father retained the land and carefully
evaluated leasing agreements proposed by oil speculators.

Tim's father was fascinated by flying and was able to acquire land and build a hangar near the property of the
Odessa Airfield. During WWII, he and his brothers were called to action, and after the conflict, he spent days
flying throughout the west buying up spare parts for small planes to become the best supplier for the airplanes
that he loved.
Long story short, Tim manages Ector Aircraft and the mineral leases on the ranch lands his grandfather and
father acquired in the early to mid twentieth century. He has spent amazing efforts to save and renovate the
history of cattle ranching and the origins of the oil industry on the lands that he holds in trust.

The best part of travel is meeting "the Storytellers," sharing a glass of wine, and looking forward to your next
meeting.

August Meals on Wheels schedule
By Donna D. Street on Tuesday, August 1, 2023
Updated August Schedule This is the latest schedule for Meals on Wheels volunteers for
the month of August. There had been a couple of changes due to FeedMore's training
day on 8/10 and members' required days off. If there are any additional changes needed,
please let me know as soon as you can. I'll be working on the September schedule now,
so check your Thursdays in case you have days you can't be on the rotation next month.

August Meals on Wheels Deliveries

17 - Carol and Steve

24 - Donald and Bill Johnson

31 - Lillian and Jan

Also, I will still be recording community service hours on a monthly basis. If you have any volunteer hours for
July you can let me know by phone, text or email. Thanks!

Community Emergency Response Team Basic Course
By Carol Dois Woodward on Tuesday, August 1, 2023



Bill Johnon - A new Prince George Rotarian
By Carol Dois Woodward on Tuesday, August 1, 2023

We are proud to welcome William O. Johnson II (Bill) into our club as one of
our newest Active Members. Bill was inducted on July 12, 2023, along with Lili
Quintana, Deloris Jefferson, and Katie Harlow.

Bill is a native of Dendron (Surry County), Virginia. After serving 9 years in the
Air Force, he returned to Virginia and worked at WestRock for 35 years before
retiring to enjoy his family,
volunteer activities, and
hobbies. He and his wife of 43
years (in November), Lysheena
have 4 sons, 18 grandchildren
and 4 great-grandchildren.

He has been active volunteer
in the school system and

recreation department, serving as a mentor, coach, and
committee representative. He is also a member of the local AARP
Chapter.

Before accepting membership in the Prince George Rotary, he
had been to a couple of our Morelia Patio Socials, a number of



meetings, either in person or via Zoom, and had actually
volunteered at one of our district grant workdays at the Rotary
Park on Pocahontas Island.

His favorite colors are blue or white.

Rotary Monthly Themes
By Carol Dois Woodward on Monday, August 7, 2023



The Four Way Test
By Carol Dois Woodward on Monday, June 8, 2020


